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OXNARD COLLEGE ACADEMIC SENATE


Call to Order
Academic Senate (AS) President Scott Corbett called the meeting to order at 2:33 p.m.
Members present and absent:
	Academic Senate Executive Board

	Scott Corbett, President
	Present

	Robert Cabral, Vice President
	Present

	Maria Parker, Treasurer
	Present

	Mary Pinto-Casillas, Secretary
	Present


	Department
	Senators

	Addictive Disorders Studies
	1.  Vacant

	Business/CIS/Legal Assisting
	1.  Larry Kennedy, Present

	Child Development
	1.  Vacant

	Counseling
	1.  Juan Hernandez, Absent

	Dental Hygiene
	1.  Dr. Richard Enriquez, Present

	Fine Arts
	1.  Vacant

	Fire Tech/T.V.
	1.  Gary W. Morgan, Present 

	Letters
	1.  Amy London, Proxy, J. Redding
2.  Jeannette Redding, Present
3.  Vacant

1   Pt Vacant

2.  Pt Vacant 

	Library
	1.  Tom Stough, Absent

	Math
	1.  Bret Black, Present

2.  Patrick Gass, Present

	Part-Time Faculty Rep. at-Large
	1.  Greg Kaapuni, Absent

	Performing Arts
	1.  Vacant

	Physical Education/Health
	1.  Vacant

	Natural Sciences
	1.  Chris Mainzer, Present

2.  Vacant

1.  Pt Vacant

2.  Pt Vacant

	Student Support Services (EAC, EOPS, Health Center)
	1.  Mary Jones, Present

2.  Ross Fontes, Present

	Social Sciences
	1. Marie Butler, Present 

2. Vacant

1.  Pt Vacant

2.  Pt Vacant

	Technology/CRM
	1.  Andrew Cawelti, Present


Non-Voting Faculty:
Carolyn Dorrance, Linda Kamaila, 
Guests:

None
  
AS Vice President R. Cabral noted that the Academic Senate will practice the principles of Robert's Rules of Orders as outlined in the AS Bylaws as best as it can at each Academic Senate meeting.

Additions to the Agenda
None
Public Comments/Announcements
Donna Valle, Student Representative to the Board of Trustees

D. Valle, did not attend meeting.
L. Redding asked to discuss the All-Users e-mail topic.  It was decided to discuss this under the Technology Committee section. As a point of clarification, President Corbett stated he doesn’t have All-Users e-mail access and that this is a District top-down directive.
Reading and Approval of Minutes
Quorum met. Meeting Minutes of October 13, 2008, approved as is. J. Redding made motion; G. Morgan seconded.
President Corbett stated the Agenda and Minutes are being posted both online and on the bulleting board.

Board and Committee Reports
· Treasurer’s Report—Maria Parker
· The balance remains at $1,620.65.

· A condolences card will be sent to Mark Bates on the passing of his father-in-law.
· Accreditation Committee—Scott Corbett

· The Accreditation visit is this Wednesday.

· The regular Accreditation Committee meeting is this Thursday at 3 p.m. in the President’s Conference Room.

· Recruitment is still going on for subcommittee members with a manager and a faculty member serving as co-chairs.
· Technology Committee – Bret Black

· The committee meets this Thursday.

· E-mail to the All-Users Group is no longer available to all. Mass e-mails through the various groups that were previously available is now restricted.  One can still send e-mails to groups, but one would have to build the contact group/s.
· Senate members expressed concern over this restriction. M. Butler moved to put this topic on the Agenda for today’s meeting and for the Senate to draft a resolution.  Motion carried with a unanimous vote.
· B. Black will also bring this topic to the Technology Committee to look at ways to put pressure on the District.   
· Professional Development Committee – Robert Cabral

· The committee last met on 10/16/08.
· R Cabral said that if anyone is interested in the Minutes of the PDC to request them from him via e-mail.
· R Cabral stated that PDC member Shannon Newby is drafting a resolution for vote by PDC members to consider part-time faculty in the distribution of funds.  Part-time faculty would probably qualify for a portion of funds coming from the President, not from faculty’s base funds, and this would probably take effect for 2009-2010 funding.

· R. Cabral is recruiting for a broad based membership by inviting departments not currently represented to be part of the committee.

· Total application numbers—eighteen applications were submitted for a total of $18,000 in funding requests.
· Total applications approved—eleven applications were approved for fall for a total of $12,000.
· Total funding—last year $29,000 was approved, but only about $25,000 was funded due to some faculty not using the money for various reasons.  PDC funds about 90% of the applications approved.

· About 59 percent of total funds will be available for spring ’09 funding.

· Classified staff has only submitted 3 applications so far.  Last year about $6,000 was given back to Dr. Duran from classified staff funds. Funds do not roll over.
· The spring ’09 application deadline is February 5.  So far a few applications for spring have been received.
· International travel guidelines apply to travel to Hawaii and Alaska as well.

· Campus Use, Development, and Safety – Mary Jones
· The Emergency Management Team met to prepare for an earthquake simulation which will take place November 13.  More information to faculty on what to do with students is forthcoming via e-mail.
· C. Dorrance requested that M. Jones report to the CUDS committee that there are not sufficient parking slots for faculty in Lot B, particularly after 9:30 a.m. Enforcement should be done in the morning. Students appear to be parking in visitors’ slots.

· M. Butler stated the classroom floors are filthy; rooms are not getting cleaned.   

· Program Effectiveness and Planning Committee – P. Scott Corbett

· There will be a meeting tomorrow at 2 p.m. in OE-4.
· Planning and Budgeting Council – P. Scott Corbett

· The Budget Planning, Development & Management Process Handbook was approved by PBC.  This handbook is available online and it provides general guidelines and structure of our planning process.
· Learning Outcomes Team – P. Scott Corbett

· The team is gearing up to receive, review and approve stand alone SLOs for courses.  A systematic process will probably begin at the end of this semester or maybe at the start of the spring semester.
· Curriculum –J. Redding
· The Hot List (courses scheduled to be offered in the spring without updated course outlines) is down to about 20 course outlines.
· The October DTRW meeting was cancelled.  This delays the course outline approval process.

· Student competency is a topic that has been coming up by top, bottom and state levels and will necessitate lots of discussion and feedback from everyone to know how to respond.
· Sabbatical Committee – Michael Abram. 
· Michael Abram cannot attend Senate Meetings; therefore,   President Corbett informed that the committee has forwarded to president Duran the names of four faculty members for sabbatical recommendation.
· Information on the Sabbatical Committee is available online.
· AFT Report—Mary Jones 

· The AFT retreat is on Halloween.  Thirty-five faculty members will be attending.
· Constitution/Bylaws Committee

· The next meeting date needs to be rescheduled due to conflict with departmental meeting.  

District Committees
· Report on Consultation Counsel
Did not meet last week; meeting was cancelled.
· Report on DCHR 
They will meet this Thursday.  
· Report on DCAS
The committee has not met recently.  The work of DCAS has been finalized with the acceptance of the adoption budget at the last board meeting.
· Report on DTRW
· Meeting has been cancelled.
· Report on DCSL (District operating procedures)
· The committee met on October 23.

· The District Board has policy, based on the California Community League suggestions on what Board policy should be, but procedures are lacking.  DCSL is dealing with policy and procedures relating to student affairs.  The Consultation Counsel has an Ad Hoc group to address the broader issues of the academic matters.
· District-wide budget deliberation will begin at the next meeting.
· The Board of Trustees had a retreat, and they talked about coming to the campuses to talk about budget concerns. 
Unfinished Business
· Committee to organize Senate Awards (including Student Awards) Resolution
· A copy of the draft resolution was sent via e-mail to faculty.
· After a brief discussion, the resolution was approved with a few changes. Robert Cabral moved to adopt.  C. Mainer seconded. Approved resolution is attached.
· E-mail Resolution, continuation from earlier discussion
· J. Redding quickly drafted a resolution.

· M. Butler moved to adopt resolution. R. Cabral seconded.  All were in favor. Approved resolution is attached.
· President Corbett will prepare and send a letter along with the E-mail Resolution to President Duran and to Chancellor Meznek on the Senate’s stance on the e-mail issue with copy to all users.

· It was suggested CUDS also forward a resolution since not having the All-Users Group available may hinder important and timely communication during an emergency.
New Business
· Budget Planning, Development & Management Process Handbook forwarded by PBC for approval
· The handbook is available at the PBC website for your review.  At our next meeting it will be moved to accept.
For the Good of the Order – Robert Cabral
· Mary Jones reminded everyone of The Traffic Initiative debate taking place this week as part of the Speakers’ Series.
· L. Kaila enjoyed the mock presidential Debate presented by C. Dorrance and G. Guevara and thought they did an excellent job representing McCain and Obama. 

Adjournment
Academic Senate President Corbett motioned to adjourn the meeting at 3:43 p.m. J. Redding moved. P Gass seconded. 
Respectfully submitted,
Mary Pinto-Casillas

Academic Senate Secretary
Awards Resolution 

Whereas:

Oxnard College has many outstanding faculty, staff, and students, and

Whereas:

The Academic Senate chooses to recognize excellence of staff through an award process, and

Whereas:

The Academic Senate chooses to recognize excellence by students through a scholarship process, 

Whereas:

The Academic Senate desires to provide fair and unbiased outcomes from these processes,

Whereas:

In the past, the responsibility to select award and scholarship recipients fell to the Executive members of the Academic Senate,

Therefore, be it resolved:

The Oxnard College Academic Senate will form two separate committees: Faculty Recognition Award Selection Committee and the Student Scholarship Selection Committee 

And be it also resolved:

The Faculty Recognition Award Selection Committee will include student and faculty representatives. The Student Scholarship Selection Committee will have wide faculty participation from as many different departments and/or areas as possible.

 E-Mail Restriction Resolution
Whereas:

Faculty has always had the right to freely communicate with one another as well as with members of management and staff;
Whereas:

The unilateral imposition of restricting e-mail communications is antithetical to the basic principles of shared governance;
Whereas:

One of our Academic Senate’s goals has been to increase levels of effective communication; and

Whereas:

Because of the alleged abuse of the e-mail system by a few, the whole group should not be restricted;

Therefore, be it resolved:

That the Oxnard College Academic Senate supports the restoration of e-mail rights to ALL USERS as existed prior to the restriction imposed in approximately mid-October, 2008.
SENATE MEETING SCHEDULE 
FOR 2008-2009

Monday, August 25th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Sept. 8th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Sept. 22nd - 
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Oct.13th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Oct. 27th - 
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Nov. 24th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Dec. 8th -
      
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Jan. 26th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, Feb. 9th -

2:30 p.m.

Monday, Feb. 23rd -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, March 9th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, March 23rd -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, April 13th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, April 27th -
2:30 p.m.

Monday, May 11th -
2:30 p.m.
Minutes 


for the Regular Meeting of


Monday, October 27, 2008
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